
Busing for Darlings Island Students if Road is Impassable 
 

In previous years during any Darlings Island flooding events, the District provided a bus 
on the island side, in the morning, to pick up students and take them to the shuttle. The 
students then crossed on the shuttle and boarded Bus 705 on the mainland and were 
transported to school. The same service was offered (in reverse) in the afternoon. 

 

Recently, it was announced that there will be Emergency Shuttle Service only provided 
to the residents of Darlings Island. However, ASD-S will have BUS 705 (driver John Allain) 
on the mainland side, providing transportation to and from the schools, if parents have 
a way to get their children to the bus, and would like to use the service. 

 

If the road is impassable, and there is NO shuttle service, BUS 705 schedule will be as 
follows: 

7:45 AM – Departing daily from the Community Center (or, from the nearest accessible 
point to the Center). 

The driver will transport to and from the following schools, any Darlings Island bussing 
students who want to use the service. 

 Dr.A.T.Leatherbarrow, 

 Hampton Elementary, 

 Hampton Middle, and 

 Hampton High Schools), 

2:10 PM – Drop off students at Community Centre (or, at the nearest accessible point to 
the Center) 

3:05 PM – Drop off students at Community Centre (or, at the nearest accessible point to 
the Center) 

3:55 PM – Drop off students at Community Centre (or, at the nearest accessible point to 
the Center) 

 

As long as the road to Darlings Island remains open, regular school bus transportation 
will continue. 


